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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SCAWBY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY  3
rd

 NOVEMBER 2010 at 7.00pm  IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 

 

In the Chair :    Cllr J Frost. 

Also present:    Cllr P Johnson, G Platts, D Hulse, T Barker,  

                          M Burkinshaw, E Hodson ,Cllr Mrs Keyworth, J Kitwood, A Hobson, 

                          Cllr Overal, Cllr Brown. 

                           

In attendance :  Mrs K Pickering - Clerk  

                          Cllr’s England, Foster and Poole. 

                          Five members of the public.  

 

PUBLIC FORUM 

Mr Robinson of Home farm, Sturton attended the meeting and advised the parish councillors of 

the reasons why the planning application for the redundant farm buildings to residential 

dwellings at his farmstead has been submitted and asked the parish councillors to take these 

reasons into consideration when they consider the application next month.  

Mr Reeve of the Scawby Brook residents association (ECO2) attended the meeting to encourage 

the parish council to provide the group with funding for legal advice. Mr Reeve also invited a 

parish councillor to join the residents association group. 

 

1. APOLOGIES : Cllr R Matthews Cllr Mrs Jarratt 

2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

     No matters to declare. 

 

3. ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING   

    HELD ON WEDNESDAY 6
th

 OCTOBER 2010. 

    Cllr P Johnson  proposed the minutes for adoption, seconded by Cllr T Barker and  

    unanimously agreed. 

 

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL    

    MEETING HELD ON 6
th

 OCTOBER 2010. 

i) Weight restriction for Scawby and lorry movements along Church Street– An email 

received from N.L.C advised the meeting that Brigg Haulage Company have agreed 

to direct all drivers to avoid driving through Scawby in the mornings when they are 

empty and instead will use the A15 and B1396. The lorries will drive through 

Scawby on their return journey because of the safety implications turning onto the 

A15 at Scawby Crossroads. 

The request for a weight limit is noted and an officer will undertake a feasibility 

study of a weight limit and will let the parish council know the findings in due 

course. 

The clerk thanked Cllr Poole for his help in resolving this matter. 
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ii) Dog Fouling – email from N.L.C circulated who advise that they have erected two 

dog fouling/control order signs on Manor Drive and Old Manor Drive. 



It was suggested that the leaflet provided by N.L.C should be displayed on the notice 

boards. 

iii) Fly Tipping – N.L.C report that there does not appear to be a problem with flytipping 

on  

            Ermine Street – between April and October 2010 there have been 2 reported 

instances of  

            flytipping in Scawby – Messingham Lane and Greetwell Cross Roads. It is therefore 

not  

            possible to justify erecting warning signs or covert cameras. 

            It was noted that there is some flytipping on the highway on Ermine Street, just off 

the  

            A15 on the right hand side. 

iv) Property – St Hybalds. It was noted that The Chairman had requested that a letter not 

be sent to the resident of this property and Cllr Kitwood will try to ensure that this 

matter improves. 

v) Bulbs – Guides – Cllr Matthews purchasing the bulbs. 

vi) ECO2 Appeal – clerk advised that the appeal has been put back to March 1
st
 2011. 

The group fighting the appeal have approached the parish council for a donation 

towards their legal fees in this fight. The clerk asked the meeting to consider the 

advice provided by ERNLLCA regarding this matter(circulated) and IT WAS 

RESOLVED that the clerk would speak to ERNLLCA again regarding this matter – 

asking if parish councillors joined the residents group if this would alter the legality 

of providing financial help and Cllr England suggested that the parish council also 

took advice from Mike Wood – monitoring officer at N.L.C. 

  

5. PLANNING - Opportunity for one person from each side to state, within 3 minutes, 

    objections/support of contested applications. 

   No applications to consider. 

 

6. CORRESPONDENCE. 

i) Email of apology from Cllr Andy Talliss – Chairman of Hibaldstow PC for non- 

attendance at Civic Service – illness. 

ii) Letter from Nic Dakin – Thank you for Civic Service and lunch. 

iii) Carers Support Centre 

iv) Dog Control Orders – Circulated – comments invited. 

v) 2011 Census – promotion. 

vi) Play along with record RSS – promotional leaflet. 

vii) HCFA – Funding advisor for community groups. 

viii) Walking your way to health – Twigmoor Woods – Tues 30
th

 November – 

10.30am 

ix) Proposed parking Restrictions – West Street, Scawby – previously circulated by 

email. 

x) Glanford & Scunthorpe Canoe Club – Kayaker’s Ball – information circulated – 

response required. 
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7. REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY. 



    IT WAS RESOLVED the parish council would purchase a wreath (through Scawby PCC)   

    and the Chairman is asked to attend and lay the wreath. If the Chairman is not available 

Cllr     

    Hodson and Cllr Johnson advised that they would be in attendance.  

   

8. FENCING BETWEEN THE PLAYING FIELD AND THE GROVE. 

    Email circulated from The Grove indicating the reasons why they do not feel that it is  

    appropriate to place gates within the fence line. Clerk has asked property services at N.L.C 

to  

    undertake the repairs and invoice the parish council accordingly. 

   Cllr Barker asked the clerk to establish if the fence was to mark a boundary or to keep 

people  

   in or out. The clerk to enquire of the fencing requirements within the tenancy agreement. 

  

9. FINANCE. 

i) Financial Statement – circulated at the meeting. Overspends were noted on 

categories –Insurance, Audits and Play Equipment.  

 ii)         Accounts for payment: 

             Payee                                         Cheque no’                    Amount 

      Clerk - Salary  - October                         2622                             528.78 

      Clerk - Expenses : 

      Mileage – 70 miles @ 65p – 45.50 

      Stationery/photocopying – 34.64    

      Stamps – 28.38 

      TOTAL EXPENSES                                2623                             108.52                                        

      Inland Revenue                                         2624                               14.04 

      PCC (Donation)                                        2625                             150.00 

      Hetts, Stubbs Whiting                               2626                             600.00 

      Anglian Water                                           2627                               25.75 

      Scawby PCC (printing C.Service)            2628                                  9.00 

      D Jacklin – Moles                                     2629                              105.75 

      Barton Mowing Services                           2630                              528.75 

      R J Coleman(Electrical)                            2631                                Void 

      J Kitwood – Garden prize                         2632                                10.00 

      Mrs E Jarratt                                             2633                                 19.99 

      Mrs J E Chamberlain (Caterer)                 2634                               180.00 

      East Coast Wine                                        2635                                 54.84 

      IT WAS RESOLVED  to accept the above accounts for payment – proposed by         

      Cllr Hobson and seconded by Cllr Hulse. 

 

      INCOME RECEIVED : Allbones–rent-£600.00 and G & C Johnson - £250.00 – 

donation. 

 

iii) Distribution of money collected from sale of tiles at the play area. 

     IT WAS RESOLVED to donate this money to the Scout Group. 
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10. PARISH DIRECTORY 



      It was suggested that the parish directory be updated after the elections in May and Cllr  

      Jarratt and the clerk would update the directory accordingly. 

 

11. POLICE MATTERS . 

   i) Ridge ward crime report – circulated at the meeting. 

ii) New Police matters : No new matters to report. It was noted that the lorry parked 

overnight    

    on Vicarage lane has now moved. 

       

12. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL HIGHWAYS MATTERS 

i) Annexe A : No new progress to report . 

ii) New highways matters: No new highways matters. 

 

13. PLAYING FIELD AND VILLAGE MATTERS. 

i) New village matters: The clerk advised the meeting that Cllr Jarratt had ordered 

the   

            plants for outside the village hall and Lockwoods garage but is unable to plant 

these   

            herself this year. The meeting was asked to consider asking Smalleys Nursery to  

            plant and the meeting unanimously agreed to this suggestion. 

            Clerk asked to contact BT regarding the ‘adopt a kiosk’ scheme and ask for 

progress. 

 

14. ITEMS FOR PARISH NEWSLETTER 

      Problems with Dog fouling – ask residents to report any regular incidents. 

      Explain that the Willow tree on the village green has undergone extensive works due to  

      health and safety concerns – and that it will soon recover. 

      Recognise that the seats around the village have undergone extensive refurbishment. 

      Report on good attendance at the Civic Service and thank Ken Carruthers and partner for  

      their wonderful duet. 

 

15. AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTHS MEETING. 

      Discuss Scawby Brook residents association and their request for funding. 

      To receive projects for consideration within the 2011 budget. 

               

16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING :The next meeting of the Parish Council will take   

        place on WEDNESDAY 1
st
 DECEMBER 2010 at 7pm. 

                         

        There being no further business The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm. 

 


